
 

 

 

 

May 22, 2025 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Shawnee Regional Airport Runway and Taxiway Strengthening 

project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Shawnee 

Regional Airport (SNL) located at 2202 N. Airport Dr., Shawnee, OK 74804. The funding would 

be used to strengthen the asphalt at the Shawnee Regional Airport due to deterioration. This 

would allow heavier aircraft to land and extend the ability of existing aircraft to continue using 

the airport.  This airport is a growing base of economic activity in the region. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 

U.S.C. 47100 et seq. I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does 

anyone in my immediate family.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 


